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Present:  C. Lindquist, L. Kleindienst, S. SanSoucie, B. Isman, J. Carlson, J. Craig,

B. Johnson, J. Resnick, 

Guest:  M. King (MLS)

Call to Order: 2:12 PM  VP  C. Lindquist

In the absence of President Poulin, VP C. Lindquist conducted the meeting.

Reports

President, E. Poulin, Absent.  No Report

Secretary, L. Kleindienst, Minutes of June 5, 2012.

B. Johnson noted one typo (corrected).  Motion to Accept: S. SanSoucie, J. Craig.  Passed.

Treasurer, S. SanSoucie.  Balance $14,540.63.

Motion to Accept:  J. Resnick, L. Kleindienst.  Passed.

MBLC, J. Resnick

MBLC has formed a committee to follow up on the Resource Sharing Unbound Conference held at Holy Cross in May.  The committee is working to develop a statewide library card concept and has an aggressive timeline to implement better access to e-content.  MBLC is looking to speed up the release of the Legislative Agenda for the coming year. During an Open Forum, following the monthly Board meeting at Worcester Public (September 5) libraries will be asked  for their priorities on the Board's FY2014 budget request and its FY2014 Legislative Agenda.  The Board is also working with Administration & Finance on the Capital Plan to release Library Building & Construction funding.
Agenda Items

ANNUAL FALL MEETING  to be held October 3, 2012 @ MLS Whately from 10:00AM-12:00 PM.

First hour will be presentation by invited guest with 40 minutess for speaking and 20 minute Q & A session.  Hope to have either Liz Thompson for the Noble Network to address consolidation of networks.  Jan Resnick will contact Liz.  Alternate choice Kathy Lussier of MASSLinc.  Presenter to receive a $100 honorarium.  In a suggestion to have Laurie Sanders speak, it was noted that having her as a participant in the Small Libraries Tour would be more appropriate.

Second hour Business Session to include President’s Annual Report, Election of Officers for FY 2013, and incoming President’s address.  The Frank Taplin Memorial Scholarship will be promoted.  Rob Maier will be invited to speak about the Resource Sharing Group’s Report.  In FY13, this group will be launching a “proof of concept” project using 50 libraries. 

Announcements for the meeting will be posted on the WMLA website, the One-Blog, in the Newsletter, and on WMRLS listserv.


With regard to election of officers, it was noted that VP and Secretary need to be filled as well as at least 2 Directors positions.  Suggested candidates are Dan Piquette, Katie O’Neil, Lisa Wenner, Sharon Sharry, Bonnie Isman, Janet Molding, Eliza Langhans, and Valerie Wlodyka.

G E PASSES

Seventy seven libraries participated in this year’s Big E Ticket Awards for summer reading groups with distribution of 160+ tickets.  For next year, WMLA will push MLS to promote and facilitate the program with announcement going up on the All Regions List.  Survey Monkey could be used to compile responses.

NEWSLETTER

L. Kleindienst recommended that anyone writing an article for the Newsletter should go directly to Constant Contact and enter their material.  She noted the Login and Password information.  Once all contributions are up the letter with appropriate notices, announcements, etc. can be e-mailed.  Lynn has started work on the Newsletter formatting the layout.  Hope is to get it our by September 10, 2012.

SMALL LIBRARY TOUR

In discussion it became clear that not enough planning was in place nor was there sufficient time to prepare for this activity this fall.  It was unanimously decided to table this project until the November meeting and to set the Spring as the projected date.

EVERGREEN ISSUES

C. Lindquist that a letter was sent to the CWMARS Executive Committee noting 6 major areas of concern with regard to the activation and functionality of Evergreen.  Amongst the concerns was downtime due to multitasking issues, many libraries needing new computers (not planned ahead), slow response, etc.  CW has decided to hire an additional developer to help correct the problems being experienced.

A discussion about what WMLA could do with regard to Evergreen brought responses that included the point made by J. Carlson.  She felt that the former Friends spent far too much time focused on CW and as a result she stopped attending meetings.  L. Kleindienst noted that  one way to support our libraries was to encourage  MLS and CW to offer more training and support service.  She also felt that focusing on CW really was not an appropriate direction WMLA should take.  Bonnie Isman suggested that perhaps a subcommittee from the membership to deal with Evergreen issues might be an appropriate path for WMLA to follow.

EXPLORATION OF PROPOSED CONSOLIDATION OF NETWORKS

See Annual Fall Meeting above. 

OTHER  ISSUES

L. Kleindienst noted that WMLA would need to be filing several required state documents after the October meeting and that it could be done online but would require a debit or credit card.  Organization does not currently have either.   Documents will continue to be filed snail mail at least for FY 13.

J. Resnick reported that because this is an election year, MLS Legislative Committee decided to continue to hold Legislative Breakfasts at usual time (Jan, Feb, or March).  Libraries  need to wait until the elections are resolved and new legislators are sworn in.  
MLS is contracting with Newsbank to provide a very broad range of newspapers to Massachusetts libraries.  Cost is to be based on population statistics with libraries paying 20% and MLS paying 80%.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

MBLC meeting, Springfield City Library, October 4, 2012, 10AM-1PM

MLS meeting at Whately, October 22, 20102, 1-4 PM.  M. King will ask if this meeting is open to the public 

MLS Annual Meeting , Holy Cross College, November 5, 2012, 9 AM

Next Meeting September 18, 2012, MLS Whately, 9:30 AM

Motion to Adjourn, 4:03 PM, S. SanSoucie, J. Carlson.  Approved.

Secretary,

Lynn Kleindienst

Lynn Kleindienst

WMLAdvocates@gmail.com
  http://www.WMLAdvocates.org     http://wmrls.blogspot.com/  
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